
AFFECTIONATE 
     Synonyms:  caring, loving, devoted, tender, warm 

Your companion must be openly affectionate and ready to receive the 
extravagant gifts that you like to give.   

As long as you have someone to love who is willing to express his  
affections openly, you are happy.   

Pleasing others is a way of life for you.  You would do well in 
careers that involve serving and caring for peoples' needs, such as 
nursing or teaching. 

Your devotion to the people close to you suggests a warm, 
affectionate individual who is happiest in the company of others.  
Without someone on whom to shower your affections, you get uneasy, 
even depressed. 

Clearly, you need hugging and touching and verbal expressions of 
love as much as you need food to eat and water to drink.   

This individual is genuinely affectionate, he just does not know 
how to express it unhampered.  He wants so much to be more than he 
is.  He just was never shown how to open the heart and mind, how to 
learn about love. 

Creating opportunities to show the ones you love how you feel is 
what makes your life worthwhile.   

If your loved ones are happy, you are happy. 

It is of paramount importance to you to have the freedom to express 
your affections openly.  A closed, rigid partner leaves you feeling 
miserable and bereft. 

Harmonious relationships are extremely important to you.  Your 
kind, thoughtful way of dealing with others fosters positive 
connections. 

Your effusiveness may scare off some more retiring types.  Not 
everyone is comfortable with warm hugs.  You may need to give some 
people a bit more space.   



It is uncomfortable to you when new acquaintances put their hands 
on you.  You have a strong need for personal space and want to be 
the one who decides when physical contact is appropriate. 

Although you may deeply want to reach out and make contact with 
someone, there is a hesitation to take the first step, a fear of  
physical touching. 


